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First Lake Thunderbird TAC Meeting Summary 

Ed Dihrberg of ODEQ welcomed the committee members. 

Slide presentation was made by ODEQ’s Ed Dihrberg, Mark Derichsweiler, and Andrew Fang, and 

OWRB’s Steven Cadenhead.  

Question by Satish Dasharathy representing the City of Moore: will a TMDL/watershed plan lead to 

numerical standards for stormwater discharge? Mark Derichsweiler of DEQ answered that DEQ did not 

intend to have numerical limits on stormwater discharge. However, DEQ was not the only decision 

maker here because various entities including US EPA would be involved in the final establishment of 

the TMDL/watershed plan. The modeling results would also have some implication on this regard. 

Nevertheless, the TMDL/watershed plan would result in numerical load reduction goals for the 

watershed.  

Question was posted on the frequency and location of TAC meetings. The committee agreed on a 

quarterly meeting schedule. Location of the meetings was not a concern and several organizations 

offered to host.  

The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for the afternoon of January 12, 2012. The topics will 

include, among others, the calibration of the watershed (HSPF) and Lake (EFDC) models and the decision 

for a TMDL for the project or a watershed plan in lieu of TMDL. The meeting place will be decided later.  


